Colin Pitman

On Friday October 31st around fifty staff and students attended a presentation given by Colin Pitman, Director of City Projects for the Salisbury City Council.  Colin heads the council’s world renowned storm water reuse programme and came to speak following an invitation from a group of third year Environmental Management students.
Attendees at the presentation were given a broad overview of the councils pioneering work in the creation of wetlands and their use as retention areas for stormwater and the subsequent aquifer recharge.  The importance of ensuring that the system is sustainable, economically viable and also well supported by local people and industry was stressed.  Colin outlined the fact that even if Adelaide’s rainfall declines by the 15 per cent forecast as a result of global warming, it will be possible to harvest more storm water than is currently collected due to the significant increase of non-permeable surfaces being created within the new housing developments in the area.

The presentation also highlighted the very real potential for the scheme to be expanded to other councils in Adelaide, with the view of an inter-linked system that could supply water from as far as Salisbury to Lonsdale as most of urban Adelaide is sited above the one large aquifer. Colin challenged the assumption that wetlands necessarily need large areas of land by explaining how the small wetland ‘nodes’ working in unison within the scheme achieve the same results but with minimal intrusions onto other land uses. The assumption that wetlands are limited to public land and public management was also challenged.
In addition to the current work being undertaken at Salisbury Colin outlined the international research he is currently involved in – notably in Berlin, but in partnership with the CSIRO.  This research focuses on movement of stored water through the aquifer over time, resulting in greater potability of the supply and further increased sustainability.

The economic value of the practice compared with other forms of supplying water to Adelaide, including desalination, was another aspect of Colin’s presentation which was further discussed in questions following the presentation.

